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Chair Pendergrass, Vice Chair Pena-Melnyk, and Members of the Committee,
please be advised that the Baltimore City Administration (BCA) supports House Bill
(HB) 1168.

HB 1168 takes an important step in addressing the growing burden of
Alzheimer’s and other dementias on Maryland’s older adults by requiring direct care and
supervisory staff in residential service agencies to participate in dementia training.

The Alzheimer’s Association estimates that 110,000 Marylanders 65 and over had
Alzheimer’s Disease in 2018, and that this number will grow to 130,000 by 2025'. Data
indicates 1 in 12 Maryland residents 45 years and older is experiencing Subjective
Cognitive Decline (SCD), which is defined as self-reported memory problems that have
been getting worse over the past year?.

Dementia-specific training of care staff and supervisory staff will improve the
quality of care that Maryland’s older adults affected by dementia receive. Research
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indicates that dementia specific training improves the capacity of direct care staff to
provide care for patients with dementia®.

The Baltimore City Health Department is particularly concerned with the
disproportionate burden of dementia in minority communities. The Alzheimer’s
Association estimates that “older African Americans are about two times more likely than
older whites to have Alzheimer’s or other dementias, and that “older Hispanics are about
one and one-half times more likely than older whites to have Alzheimer’s or other
dementias*.” Because two-thirds of Baltimore’s older adults are African-American, we
recognize that dementia disproportionately affects the people our agency serves.

For the foregoing reasons, we respectfully request a favorable report on House
Bill 1068.
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